

MINUTES OF MEETING OF PRESTBURY PARISH COUNCIL

AT THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, PRESTBURY

27th March 2018 AT 7.30PM

Present: Councillors: L Burns, G Clewley, D Foden, V Herbert, T Jackson, M Leather, J. Martin, K Miles, J Hallowell, K Podmore

Item	Action
238	
Meeting opened at 7.30pm.	
239	
Apologies for absence A Dicken, Clerk – Georgina Ryder.	
240	
Declarations of Interest nil	
241	
<p>To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 13th March 2018</p> <p>The minutes were agreed Proposed by Cllr. Miles Seconded by Cllr. Foden In favour 9; Against 0; Abstention 1</p> <p>Matters arising Item 230</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • BACS payments were checked against invoices • Euro office payment was for toner and paper • Ann Whittaker trust payment correct • Training £75 confirmed as K.Podmore’s training • The Water Plus and NPower bills are incorrect and will be challenged by Cllr. Podmore <p>Therefore all the above expenses are approved with the exception of the Water Plus and NPower bills</p> <p>Credits to the bank account The following need to be checked</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 8th January £15 cash • 19th January £23 cash • 19th January £175 cheque – maybe from the Ann Whittaker trust 	<p>KP</p> <p>KP/ JM</p>
242	
<p>Newsletter</p> <p>Cllr Martin with edit and Cllr Hallowell design and produce print ready copy</p> <p>Proposal Engage the leaflet team to distribute the next newsletter in April (the cost last time was £540) Proposed by Cllr Martin Seconded by Cllr Hallowell All in favour,</p> <p>Action All to submit draft articles to Cllr Martin by end Tuesday 3rd April</p>	<p>JM</p> <p>All</p>

243	Exclusion of press and public	
	It was proposed that the public and the press were excluded from the next discussion All in favour	
244	Human Resource matters	
	It was resolved that the settlement contained in Appendix A/0418 be agreed	
245	The public and press were readmitted to the meeting	
	Not applicable as no-one present in these two categories	
246	Correspondence and communications	
	<p>Tennis Club The Tennis Club request to access the playing field was discussed. Agreed that we should point out the obstacles and strongly recommend the shorter, more direct route. The safety of children should be highlighted. The skip placement is OK provided that reinstatement of the ground is completed and a method statement is provided. If our recommendation is accepted then it is Cheshire East who must give approval.</p> <p>Grass cutting at the Village Hall The quote was accepted and we should confirm that the hedge will be cut twice per year as in previous years.</p> <p>Big Issue seller Agreed that we would ask the Co-Op if they were aware that a Big Issue seller was operating outside the Co-Op last Tuesday</p> <p>Charging stall holders at events From Finance training undertaken by Cllr Podmore, there are differences between charging for stalls and asking for a donation and whether or not VAT can be reclaimed from other vendors. Cllr Podmore will review and advise</p> <p>SE Manchester Modal study A draft response to the exhibition attended by Cllr Burns on 27th March will be tabled at our Council meeting on 10th April</p> <p>DATA Protection – changes to the law This will be discussed at our April or May meeting assuming more information forthcoming</p> <p>Cheshire East site allocations Cheshire East has put various consultation dates forward. Cllr Burns has agreed to attend possibly on 17th May in Macclesfield</p>	<p>JM</p> <p>JM</p> <p>ML</p> <p>KP</p> <p>LB</p> <p>JM</p> <p>LB</p>

The meeting concluded at 9.35 pm.